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MINUTES OF THE CANTERBURY REGIONAL COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD on Thursday, 21
st
 April 2016 at 5pm via Skype 

 
 
 

PRESENT Michael Johnstone – Chair/Treasurer, Fiona Temple - Secretary, Giles 
Hancock, Judith Calder. 

 
APOLOGIES  Peter Van Leeuwen, Helen Good. 
   
MINUTES Minutes from previous meetings as circulated were confirmed by email  

CARRIED 

 
OUTSTANDING MATTERS 

 

• Cinema advertising – Fiona advised the amount of funding given by 
NZBridge. The committee agreed to top up the funding for Crockfords and 
ChCh by $100 each. 
 

CORRESPONDENCE 

 

   Inward and outward as circulated, accepted   CARRIED 

      
TREASURER’S REPORT 

 

Balance as at 31 March 2016     1758.55  16857.47  18616.02  

            

NZ Bridge Masterpoints   1419.82       

Rubber Bridge   126.00       

Web Hosting Fee 96.60         

Transfer to 25 Account 1507.00       

Interest       11.65   

            

Balance as at 29 April 2016     1700.77  18376.12  20076.89 

 
 

 

GENERAL  

 

- IP intermediate mentor – The committee thanked John Kruiniger for his efforts with the 
last two IP Intermediate teams and agreed to ask Tony Biddington if he would be 
interested in becoming the new mentor. 

- IP Feedback – it was agreed that in future the draw would allow for byes if there are 
uneven number of pairs. It was agreed to respond to P.Fenwick that the Intermediate 
draw/format decided for the Intermediate trials was a double round robin. 
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- IP finals accommodation – due to the lack of organised and available accommodation in 
Dunedin players have been asked to find their own accommodation and apply for 
reimbursement. 

- Sponsorship to the National Congress. A random draw was done and the players drawn 
for the sponsorship to Congress are J.Knoef and A.Newton. Fiona to inform all entrants. 

- Committee vacancies – the CRC is down two members. No-one put their names 
forward for election apart from the 4 remaining incumbent members. The committee 
will attempt to co-op new members if possible. 

- Michael thanked Helen Good for her 5 years contribution to the CRC (in her absence) 
and Judith Calder for her 8 years contribution to the region.  

 
 
Next meeting Thursday 30th June via Skype at 5pm. 
 
 
 
 


